
O K I N E S

As the year 2020 progresses, staff and volunteers have
been busy making preparations to welcome the broader
community back into the Okines space. Things will be
far from "normal" for some time and the current strict
procedures around physical distancing and hand
sanitising will remain in place. Community members
can show their support by following the clearly marked
guidelines as they enter and exit the space to ensure
the good health and well being of all.

During the past three months Okines has continued to
provide essential services to the community such as
food assistance, No Interest Loans, a community
garden, Food Co-op, internet access and photocopying
services.  From the 20th of July, Okines will introduce
back some of the previous activities that were
undertaken inside the main house.  The separate
building off the end of the house, the "Terrapin" as it is
fondly known by Okines' staff, will be undergoing some
improvements so the starting date for activities
normally undertaken in this space will likely be towards
the end of August.
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From term 3 some activities will be commencing
at Okines. We ask that you follow all guidelines as
instructed by your group leader and you will find
these indicated on the signage around the house. 

1 - Each room is limited to a max number of
people and the 1.5 metre physical distancing
requirement applies.
2 -  On entering the building each person must
sanitise their hands and sign in with their contact
details.
3 - Each group is responsible for cleaning up
after themselves, and sanitising all chairs, tables
and surfaces that they have used.  There will be
cleaning solutions available for use.
4 - If you are showing signs of flu like symptoms
such as a fever, coughing, or shortness of breath
it is imperative that you not enter the building or
attend activities.

Prior to attending an activity we strongly
recommend that you make contact with either
the staff at Okines or the group leader of your
activity to allow them to confirm numbers.

MONDAY - CRAFT CLUB 
Craft club is held on Mondays 10.30am to
12.30pm during which participants can enjoy
coffee, chats & craft.  
  
Venue: Okines Community House
Day: Monday    Starts: 20/7/2020 
Time: 10.30am to 12.30pm      Fee: $2   
Contact: 6265 7016 or
info@okinescommunityhouse.com.au

MONDAY - GARDEN TUCKER
Cooking in the garden every first Monday of the
month.

Venue: Okines Community Garden
Day: 1st Monday of the month
Starts: 7/9/2020
Time: 11am to 1pm      Fee: no cost
Contact: 6265 7016 or
info@okinescommunityhouse.com.au

A GUIDE TO
ACTIVITIES AND
SERVICES AT OKINES

TUESDAY - RHYTHM & BEACHES COMMUNITY
SINGING GROUP
This is a group of enthusiastic men and women
who have great fun singing together on Tuesday
evenings. 
 
Day: Tuesdays      Starts: 21/7/2020
Time: 7pm to 9pm, Fee: $5 per week 
Venue: Okines Community House
Contact: M Haynes 0417 462 310 

WEDNESDAY - PAINTING GROUP
The Shoreline Art Group meet at Okines
Community House every Wednesday from
10.30am to 1.30pm.

Day: Wednesdays    Starts: 22/7/2020
Time: 10.30am to 1.30pm, Fee: $5 per week
Venue: Okines Community House
Contact: Cherie on 0488139742

WEDNESDAY - DANCE MOVEMENT THERAPY
Reconnecting through body wisdom, engage in
body movements and images to move forward
with deeper awareness.

Day: Wednesday - weekly sessions (5)
Starts: 12/8/2020
Time: 4pm to 5pm     Cost: $50 for 5 sessions
Venue: Okines Community House
Contact: Eri on 0491 612 537 or
dancespringdmt@gmail.com

THURSDAY - OKINES BOOK CLUB
Share your passion for reading, meet some new
people, share a meal and discover new books. 
There is a membership fee, and books are
organised through the LINC (State Library).

Day: 2nd Thursday of the month
Starts: 13/8/2020
Time: 12pm to 2.30pm
Venue: Okines Community House
Contact: 6265 7016



THURSDAY - DIGnity Gardening Program 
DIGnity supported gardening is on again in the
Community Garden  Thursdays from 10.30am -
1.30pm.  We are recruiting folks to join this
vibrant team of volunteers to provide  support to
participate in a range of activities in the garden
setting.

Day: Thursdays
Starts: 15/10/2020
Time: 10.30am to 1.30pm
Venue: Okines Community Garden
Contact: Hannah via email
dignity.garden@gmail.com

FRIDAY - EATING WITH FRIENDS
Eating with Friends brings together people for a
social occasion to enjoy a nutritious two course
meal with friends.

Day: last Friday of the month
Starts: 31/7/2020
Time: 12pm to 2pm
Venue: Okines Community House
Contact: 6265 7016

ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE TERRAPIN
Activities that are usually held in the "Terrapin"
(detached room at end of main building) will
resume later in August - updates will be available
via Okines website & Facebook pages or you are
welcome to phone the office on 6265 7016 or
email info@okinescommunityhouse.com.au

MONDAY - FREE COUNSELLING
Okines offers a confidential, over the phone,  free
counselling service on Mondays.  A qualified
counsellor is now on staff to provide 1 hr sessions
or simply a quick chat any time between 10am to
3pm. Bookings are essential for this service.

*Please call the office on 6265 7016 or email
info@okinescommunityhouse.com.au to make
your booking.

 

FOOD ASSISTANCE - LOAVES & FISHES
Access to food such as bread, vegetables and
fruit. (items differ week to week), to those in
need, at no cost. If you are in need of these
items, they will be available by calling into Okines
Community House on:

Wednesdays, from 1pm to 3pm, please bring your
own bags.

WEDNESDAY - ORANGE SKY LAUNDRY
Free laundry service returning to Okines later in
August - updates will be available via Okines
website & Facebook pages.

SHAREWASTE
Okines is an official ShareWaste recipient, this
means that you can bring your compostables
(food scraps, animal manures, grass clippings,
shredded paper etc) to the compost bays at the
garden.  You can even drop by & witness our
scrap loving bacteria transform your waste into
piles of moisture holding, nutrient rich compost

 

ACTIVITIES AND
SERVICES AT OKINES
CONTINUED



OKINES BOARD UPDATE

BY MELINDA REED - PRESIDENT OKINES COMMUNITY HOUSE INC.

Okines Community House Inc is proud to be a member of the network of Neighbourhood Houses around Tasmania

and one of around 1000 neighbourhood houses and community centres Australia wide. Run by the community, for the

community, Neighbourhood Houses are places where people come together and find support, belonging and purpose.

We work together to offer a wide range of programs and activities to  support our local community and make a real

difference in people's lives. Since March our Neighbourhood Houses in Tasmania have continued to provide essential

services during the COVID-19 health emergency. 

We play an important role in promoting community connection so that people can stay safe and stay in touch, with

each house allocated an additional $20,000 in state government funding to support that work. Okines Board members

made the switch to meeting online using Zoom and we had weekly crisis management meetings to liaise with the

Neighbourhood House network, assess our situation and adapt as restrictions changed. Our staff, our volunteers and

community health and wellbeing have remained our top priorities. We worked through the uncertainty and in COVID-

safe ways to maintain computer access, food relief, Food Co-op by pre-order and garden upkeep.  

We also invested in updating the garden kitchen area, extending the Food Co-op building, insulating the Terrapin to

create more comfortable and fit for purpose spaces for our community, and we’re supporting the new Neighbourhood

Watch group for the Southern Beaches area. Thank you to everyone who has done their bit to contribute - by staying

home, by following the COVID-safe rules, by trying new ways of working, by making the difficult decision to cancel or

postpone events, by staying in touch, and by putting community safety first in all we do. It’s because of our collective

efforts that we are now enjoying some COVID-safe face to face meetings and looking ahead to hosting much loved

community events in 2021, including Okines 21st next March.

 

Take care, stay safe, stay connected.

Food for
Thought -
Dinner &
Speaker
evenings 
at Okines

Fill your mind and belly with an evening

of good food, good people and a thought

provoking guest speaker from our local

community. We are running a series of

monthly events at Okines of delicious,

thought provoking and informative

evenings with a guest speaker, two

course meal and wonderful company.

Topics covered will be varied and

address the specific need of our

community to encourage mental health

support, well-being and social inclusion.

We aim to support our knowledgeable

local heroes to share their passion with

people wanting to have a heart-warming,

fun and informal evening of delicious

food and good company – Food For

Thought.

The first of these evenings will be held on

Friday 4th September from 6pm to 8pm,

followed by Friday the 2nd October at the

same time.  Please arrive by 5.45pm for a

6pm start. The cost for the 2 course meal

including the guest speaker is $10. Please

understand that for social distancing

requirements and catering purposes

bookings are absolutely essential for

these evenings. Please phone 6265 7016

or email

info@okinescommunityhouse.com.au. In

order to confirm your spot, payment by

way of direct deposit into the Okines

Community House Inc. bank account

would be preferred.  Bank account details

will be provided to you upon booking.



OKINES ACTIVITIES TERM 3 2020





Of course, we couldn’t do it without

the amazing volunteers who share

their time and skills to make it

happen. I’m blown away by the

constant support, enthusiasm and

brains they bring to the project.

Thanks! Special thanks to Linly

Wiggins,  Torenius Timber, Astrid and

Flippers Swim Centre who have

donated items which have been

essential to the renovations

– once again, it takes a community to

support projects like these.

In other news, the garden is getting

bees this spring! We will be

assembling hives over the next few

months and preparing an apiary site

within the gardens. The bees will

provide pollination services, honey

and will be used for education &

mentor-ship purposes. If you’ve

always wanted to keep bees but

haven’t known where to start, or are

simply interested in bees, please get

in touch!

The garden is open, and we welcome

people to visit and volunteer in line

with current social distancing

measures. On arrival, wash hands,

please sign in and keep 1.5m apart

from others. We have a limit of 30

people in the garden space. We’re

looking forward to hosting Garden

Tucker again in September. You can

keep up with updates on our Okines

Community Garden Facebook page.

Sonja and Greg –

dig@okinescommunityhouse.com.au

Winter can be a time for quiet reflection. The cold

pithy weather calls for a buffer of warmth, or a

flurry of activity to create your own heat. People

have always been good at changing or finding a

niche in which to seek shelter, and many have

become so comfortable its hard to feel the impact

of external influences. The quiet time during

covid, followed by winter has given us a time for

pause and to reflect on what we take for granted

and the default options we live. It seems that

plants, like people, benefit from a

period of introspection. Plants, on the other hand

are always subject to the seasons with little

control over extremes in weather. Their life cycles

have adjusted accordingly and are exquisitely

adjusted for optimal growth. It will be interesting

to see how the spring plays out for people. Will we

see some spectacular displays of colour? Or showy

new strategies, a flurry of bursting blooms? Or

perhaps just some tender new shoots after the

winter dormancy which will slowly but steadily

take hold.

Progress on updating the outdoor garden kitchen

has been speeding along and the renovations are

nearly complete. We’ve been enjoying

collaborating and sharing resources with the coop

who is also renovating their shop space. 

Covid 19 provides
opportunity for
improvement in Okines
Garden



YAY OR NAY? >
Winter Solstice is a time of reflection, of where
our planet is at, and what change we want for a
new way of being in the next solar cycle. In
previous years to celebrate the turning of the
light, Okines have partnered with Dodges Ferry
Primary School to create the wonderful
Solstice Lantern Parade at Okines Community
Hub. Due to Covid 19 restrictions Okines
marked the birth of the new solar year and the
beginning of lengthening days and shortening
nights in a very different way. 

It was decided this year to mark the occasion
with a symbolic Solstice Wishing Tree at the
edge of the Community Garden for the
community to feed for the new solar year. An
invitation was extended to the broader
community to write a fear to let go, and a wish
for the coming year which would be placed
near the Solstice Tree.

Okines staff members Sonja Ralph and Jess
Fitzgibbon joined with students from the
Dodges Ferry Primary School to plant an apple
tree and bury the wishes beneath it to grow; a
fire was then built to burn away all the fears. 

 SOLSTICE 2020

T h a n k s  t o  t h e  D o d g e s  F e r r y
P r i m a r y  S c h o o l  s t u d e n t s  w h o
h e l p e d  o u t .  S o  m u c h  g r a t i t u d e

f o r  o u r  c o m m u n i t y ,  g a r d e n  a n d
l i f e  h e r e  i n  D o d g e s .



See D’Ferry Flicks on Facebook or phone the Okines office on (03) 6265 7016 for details.
 

Happy viewing everyone.








